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No. AICGPA/DOP/Notional Increment/200 Dated 7" July, 2025
To,

Sri G. K. Singh

Sr. DDG(PAF), Department of Post,

Dak Bhawan,

20 Ashoka Raod, New Delhi 100001

Subject: Grant of Notional increment on 1* July/1* Jan uary to the
employees, who retired from Central Gouvt. service on 30" June/31*
December respectively for the purpose of calculating their pensionary
benefits.

Reference: DOPT OM NO. 19/116/2024-Pors.POI (Pay) (Pt) dated
20.05.2025

Respected Sir,

The Department of Personnel & Training has issued the instructions vide
Office Memorandum cited above under the reference, for Grant of
Notional increment on 1% July/1% January to the employees, on final
outcome of petition filed by DOPT, seeking the review of the order dated
11.04.2024 of Hon’ble Supreme Court in CA No. 2471/2023.

Whereas Department of Telecom issued the orders forwarding the
DOPT order mentioned above, vide OM No. 38-66/2024-Pen(T) (1) dated
26.05.2025, the Department of Post has not issued the corresponding
order as yet.

The ongoing delay in forwarding these orders is a significant cause of
concern among the postal pensioners.

Sir, We hereby request you to look into the matter and arrange to
issue the necessary orders without further delay.

Thanking you, With profound regards!

Yours Sincerely,

. H. E. Chaudhari’|7 /2o~

General Secretary
All India Central Govt.
Pensioners Association-HQ Pune




